
From: Michael Nguyen [mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au]  

Sent: Friday, 13 January 2017 7:15 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Sally Taylor 
Subject: Re: AM2014/254 Airline Operations - Ground Staff Award 2010 

 
Dear AMOD 
 

1. I am writing following the request for any feedback to be provided by 16 January 2017 about 
the Summary of Submissions and the Exposure Draft which was contained in the 4 yearly 
Review of Modern Award Fair Work Commission Email Notification Subscription dated 9 
January. 

 
2. The AMWU provides the following feedback about the Summary of Submissions – Technical 

and Drafting for AM2014/254 Airline Operations – Ground Staff Award 2010. 
 

3. At item 11, the current note indicates that the AMWU is going to provide further 
submissions on this point, which was discussed at the conference on 6 December 2016 
PN191 of the Transcript.  The AMWU has now provided the further submission on 15 
December 
2016.  https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014254anor-
sub-amwu-151216.pdf  
 

Regards 
 
Michael 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Michael Nguyen 
Acting Research Coordinator 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au 
m. +61 4 1111 4307 | p. +61 2 8868 1578 | f. +61 2 9897 9275 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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